From: Oliver.Scott@newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk

To: West Burton 0

Subject: EN010088 - Application by EDF Energy Ltd for an Order Granting Development Consent for the West Burton C Power Station Project

 Date:
 14 May 2019 14:57:55

 Attachments:
 image001.png

image002.png image003.png

Dear Hefin

EN010088

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) - Chapter 2

Application by EDF Energy Ltd for an Order Granting Development Consent for the West Burton C Power Station Project

Adequacy of consultation request

Further to your recent letter (dated 30 April), we have reviewed 'West Burton C (Gas Fired Generating Station)/Document Ref. 4.1' and acknowledge that the report aims to provide an account of the statutory consultation and other activities undertaken by EDF prior to the submission of the Application for the construction, operation (including maintenance) and decommissioning of a gas-fired generating station at West Burton. Appendix 6.1 provides information on the consultees who were consulted under Section 43 of the 2008 Act. We have no record, however, of any formal consultation prior to the Application submission. If the applicant believes this is incorrect, it would be helpful to see a copy of what was originally sent and to what address.

Whilst we appreciate that we are not being asked to comment on the merits of the scheme, we recognise that the power station is some considerable distance away from our District, and it is therefore unlikely that we would have raised concerns in this case.

If you would like to discuss any of the above comments further, please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Kind regards

Oliver Scott

Interim Business Manager, Planning Development

Newark and Sherwood District Council Website <u>www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk</u>









Visit the new Newark and Sherwood District Council website www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk



...or scan me

Note:

This message and any attachments are for the named persons use only. It may contain sensitive or protectively marked material up to OFFICIAL (SENSITIVE) and should be handled accordingly. No confidentiality or privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this message in error, please immediately delete it and all copies of it from your system, destroy any hard copies of it and notify the sender. You must not, directly or indirectly, use, disclose, distribute, print, or copy any part of this message if you are not the intended recipient. Whilst every endeavour is made to ensure that any attached files are virus free, we would advise that a check be performed before opening.

NEWARK AND SHERWOOD DISTRICT COUNCIL and any of its subsidiaries each reserve the right to monitor all e-mail communications through its networks. Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender, except

where the message states otherwise and the sender is authorized to state them to be the views of any such entity. Newark and Sherwood District Council accepts no liability for any personal views expressed.

Senders and Recipients of email should be aware that, under the General Data Protection Regulation and the Freedom of Information Act 2000 the contents may have to be disclosed in response to a request.

Any personal information that that you provide in response to this email, or in any other communication with the Council will be processed in accordance with our responsibilities under data protection legislation. For further details please see our website for our Privacy Notice http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/yourcouncil/privacy/

Newark and Sherwood District Council Legal Disclaimer.

Thank You.			
stoptober			